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Petal Power

GFWC Joppatowne Woman's Club, Inc. 
P.O Box 382 Joppa, MD 21085-4502

December, 2012

President’s Message








Diane Raycob












410-893-7534

     I hope you all have had a good Thanksgiving holiday and are now gearing up for a festive December.  Believe it or not, we enjoyed our Thanksgiving meal in Little Italy—pasta instead of turkey.  It was delicious!
     Thanks to Cathy Bowden and her husband for getting the wonderful, well-informed police officer Deputy Kevin Thomas for our November general meeting.  I’m sure most of us went home with important and useful information on keeping safe.

     December ‘s general meeting should be fun with the ornament exchange,  the results of our Kindle drawing to be determined, invited spouses, and good food, of course.  Before that we will have our annual Brunch with Santa, held at the local library for good little boys and girls who have read a stack of books.  Also this month we are wrapping gifts at Boscov’s department store on Wednesdays for tips.  

     May you enjoy these merry times with family and friends.   Have a great, happy, and healthy 2013!

Take care,
Diane
All women become like their mothers.  That is their tragedy.  No man does.  That’s his. –Oscar Wilde, The Importance of Being Ernest
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Hospitality








Madeline Murphy












410-569-0477

Dinners are $20.00 except for Crab Cake & Prime Rib and they are prices at $25. Please call in your dinner order to one of the ladies listed below by noon on Tuesday.  If you have to cancel, please do not call the restaurant. Call Madeleine.

Here are the December 13th dinners:   Crab Cake, Prime Rib, or Plain chicken.
Hostesses:   Betty Meidinger
 443-922-7706       Kathy Selle 410-679-6540           Remember:  Both these meals are $25.00 Thanks.
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First Vice President/Membership





       Lori Eck












443-484-2054


Ladies, try one or more of these “federation” desserts.  They are sure to boost our club membership:  
Federation Apparel Bananas Foster

Handwritten Notes Silk Pie

Vinyl Cling/License Plate Pudding

Road Signs/Bumper Stickers Sampler

These items are available at www.GFWC.org.  Let’s advertise our group and increase our membership!  

At our December 13th general meeting, we will have an ornament exchange.  Bring an ornament wrapped with your name inside.  We will place them all together and then participating members will be able to select a different ornament to take home with them that evening.   Start looking now for some unique ornament you would like to give.  
[image: image4.png]



Also customary for the December meeting, your spouse is invited to attend.
Ruth Cameron is feeling much better.  Hopefully, Mary Reynolds is recovering nicely from her fall back in November.  Please keep Dee Ketelhut and her husband in your thoughts and prayers.  Bob has started undergoing dialysis.
Remember:  Please contact me if you will have a possible new member/guest at one of our meetings.  
New email address for Karen Conte:  irishgrami@verizon.net .  Please adjust your handbook.
Second Vice President/Programs




       Betty Manthei












410-679-4653

We are fortunate to have the same entertainer we had last December.  He will be singing Christmas songs and engaging us to join in with him.  Be prepared to sing along.
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All monthly programs have been planned and scheduled except for 14 February 2013. If anyone knows of an interesting speaker, please let me know.
Arts










Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Lori Eck, and Ellie Kimlicko 

A group of us met at Lori’s home and we came up with a couple of ideas.  We want to set up a booth at the local farmers’ market with JWC info.  But, we can make it more enticing by selling a small craft item.  We will make penholders/flower pots and sell them for a small price.  Next to them will be our contact information and a list of things our club does.

Our next meeting is January 17 at 7 p.m. at Lori’s.  You don’t have to be on the committee to help out and/or learn a new craft.  This is going to be fun! 
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Conservation








Members:  Dottie Bishoff, Maureen Cornett, Claire Geis and Carol Metzger
Renewable Energy:  What is Renewable Energy?

Renewable energy comes from sources essentially limitless.  Some sources of renewable energy include the wind, the sun, flowing water and the heat of the earth.  In addition to being plentiful in supply, many forms of renewable energy yield zero greenhouse gasses, and therefore hold promise not only for our energy future but also for preserving the climate.

Ways to conserve water: 
1. It all starts with you.

2. When washing dishes by hand, don't let the water run while rinsing.  Fill one sink with wash water and the other with rinse water.

3. Some refrigerators, air conditioners and ice-makers are cooled with wasted flows of water.  Consider upgrading with air-cooled appliances for significant water savings.

4. Adjust sprinklers so that only the lawn is watered, not the house, sidewalk or street.

5. Run you clothes washer and dishwasher only when they are full, you can save up to 1,000 gallons a month.

6. Choose shrubs and groundcovers instead of turf for hard-to-water areas such as steep slopes and isolated strips.

7. Install covers on pools and spas and check for leaks around the pumps.

8. Use the garbage disposal sparingly.  Compost vegetable food waste instead and save gallons every time.

9. Plant in the fall when conditions are cooler and rainfall is plentiful.

10. For cold drinks keep a pitcher of water in the refrigerator instead of running the tap.

This way every drop goes down you and not the drain. 
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More tips to come in future issues of the Petal Power.

Ladies don't forget your pop-tops for Ronald McDonald house, and your items for the Humane Society.

Education





          Karen Conte & Barbara Ledford








          410-569-3902

410-679-1166
Members: Barbara Albers, Dottie Bishoff, Cathy Bowden, Joyce Brown, Ruth Cameron, Dee Martin, and Rosemary Sebula
Ladies, I hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving. 
Nothing new in our Education Committee, except we are still enjoying helping our assigned children read.   They also enjoy our assistance and our attention as well.
Sometimes they enjoy talking about their families. 
Stay tuned for information on our scholarship program.  Our committee will be in discussion whether we will be opening it up to other schools or offer it only to Joppatowne High School seniors.
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I hope you have a wonderful, healthy, happy holiday season and may God bless 
you all.
Home Life 






Barbara Albers & Sue Tyber









410-679-5260
           410-679-8963

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Ruth Cameron, Reno Eitel, Ellie Kimlicko, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Dee Martin, Jeanette Petnic, Ursula Pierce, Rosemary Sebula, and Rose Marie Vaccaro
By the time of our next general meeting, we will have completed Brunch with Santa. Check the dates to remember, and if you’ve signed up to help, please mark your calendar. If you can’t make it, please notify me. 

Our committee will meet in January, and we will notify our members of the date and time. We’ll discuss our projects for the remainder of the year. 

Health Information: The new Patricia D. and M. Scot Kaufman Cancer Center is being constructed, and will open in 2013. This will give our community hope and healing close to home. The pictures look great, and it will be a top notch place when completed. 

12-3-12 6P.M. Wrap party @ Betty Meidinger’s Please bring covered dish plus scissors and scotch tape, and please car pool. 

12-7-12 3P.M. Set-up for Brunch with Santa 

12-8-12 9:30 A.M. Brunch with Santa
International Outreach
 Mindy Kretschmer                                                             410-638-5449

Members: Dottie Bishoff, Madeline Murphy, Mary Reynolds, and Rose Marie Vaccaro

Thanks for the many spools of thread that were brought to the last meeting.  They will go a loooong way.  Also, thanks for the returned UNICEF boxes.  These monies will be sent to the headquarters and we will let you know how much has been sent.

If you want to give a gift that makes an impact all season consider purchasing a goat that can provide milk for a family or even a gardener’s basket to help a family start a sustainable farm.  Visit www.Heifer.org/Gift-Catalog or call 1-888-5HUNGER to select a gift today.
Public Issues



                                                      Barbara Knapp 









410-679-4330
Members: Dottie Bishoff, Reno Eitel, Betty Manthei, and Betty Meidinger
We had great success with our last veteran's project-- donation bags for the nursing home veterans at Perry Point VA Medical Center. Our next endeavor will be for Valentine's Day. We are asking each club member to make 2 homemade Valentines and bring them to the January general meeting for collection, as our February General Meeting falls on Valentine's Day. The VA Medical Center has identified 50 veterans in one building who will be recipients of our valentines. 
The Valentines should be no larger than 8"x10" so they can easily fit into a mailing envelope.  Let's make our Valentine messages light-hearted, perhaps a riddle or joke. For example: 
What did the farmer give his wife on Valentine's Day? Hogs and kisses.   OR         Knock, Knock
Who's there?
Frank.
Frank who?
Frank you for being my friend.
You are all very clever and we are sure you'll create fun cards that will put a smile on our veteran's faces.
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We continue to collect used cell phones that are no longer needed. The phones will be taken to Exit Reality who will send them for repair and distribution to our military serving overseas.

Donations of used clothing and household items given to the Edgewood Thrift Store, Viet Nam Veterans of America, AM Vets and Purple Heart support our veterans. Please report the dollar amount of your donation to our program and we'll track these donations in our contributions to the community.
Ways & Means
Dottie BISHOFF 443-402-1421

Members: Barbara Albers, Cathy Bowden, Joyce Brown, Karen Conte, Reno Eitel, Claire Geis, Barbara Ledford, Betty Manthei, Betty Meidinger, Madeleine Murphy, Jeanette Petnic and Rose Marie Vaccaro
How was your Thanksgiving, mine was wonderful, lots of family, friends, food, fun and the REDSKINS beat the COWBOYS.  Go Skins!
Ladies, I am sorry our bus trip to the DAR U.S. Army Christmas Concert in Washington, D.C. had to be cancelled.  We will try this trip again next year.

Some of your club members along with our president will be doing gift wrapping at Boscov's before the Christmas holidays. The club will get to keep the tips taken in. Karen Conte has organized this project, and she may have a couple of time slots left.  If you are interested in helping out, please give Karen a call at 410-569-3902.

We have our annual tea coming on May 4, 2013, our overnight trip to Cape May on June 10-11, 2013, and we have a "Pot-of-Gold" raffle coming up for St. Patrick's Day.  Tickets for the tea will cost $27.00 and it will be at Richlin Ballroom in Edgewood.   There will only be 150 tickets available, so tell your family and all of your friends. Tea tickets will be available at our January general meeting.  

The "Pot of Gold" tickets will be available at our December general meeting for $2.00 a ticket and the drawing will be held at our March 14th meeting.  You need not be present to win. 
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The Cape May trip is being handled by Dottie DeCarlo.  I will pass the information along to you as soon as I get it from Dottie. 

Rose Marie Vaccaro is still collecting the Redners tapes, so please keep them coming.
All my best

Dottie   
Dates to Remember
December 3 – JWC board meeting- all club members invited.  Covered dish at Betty Meidinger’s. Bring scissors and tape also.

December 5 – Christmas Reception at GFWC Headquarters, Washington, DC, 3-5 p.m.

December 5, 12, 19 – Gift-wrapping at Boscov’s.  10 a.m. – 10 p.m.  Call Karen C. if interested in helping.

December 7 – Set-up for Brunch with Santa, 3 p.m.

December 8 – Brunch with Santa.  Begins at 9:30 a.m.

December 13 – General meeting, Williamsburg Inn, 7 p.m. Bring a wrapped ornament to exchange if you wish to participate.  And your spouse!
January 10 – General meeting, Williamsburg Inn, 7 p.m.

January 17 – Art committee meeting, 7 p.m., Lori’s.

January 20 – Open House, GFWC Headquarters, 2-5 p.m.

January 24 – JWC board meeting, 7 p.m. Barbara Albers’.

Memories from the GFWC Southeast Regional Conference
Roanoke, VA November 2 & 3, 2012
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Betty Manthei, Reno, Betty Meidinger, and your president                                    
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Baltimore District President Barbara Weldon, Betty Meidinger, Baltimore District Treasurer Shirley Wales, Reno, Betty Manthei and your president
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